SCIT/SDGW/2/7

APPENDIX I

PROJECT DESCRIPTION FOR THE TASK FORCES WORKING ON REVISIONS

TO WIPO STANDARDS RESULTING FROM IPC REFORM

1.
Problem to be addressed

The current WIPO standard ST.8 defines the format of the IPC for computer interpretation and is used in exchange standards. Concerning the content of data handled by ST.8, the reform of the IPC is ongoing and it is planned to have the new IPC available from July 2004 onwards for internal use by the Industrial Property Offices (IPO’s).  The new symbols should be used on the published documents from January 2005 onwards.

The reformed IPC itself as well as the needs for a smooth and correct retrieval of the information are resulting in fundamental changes of the currently existing indicators as well as the creation of new indicators. Standard ST.8 with the title “Standard Recording of International Patent Classification (IPC) Symbols on Machine-Readable Records” needs, therefore, to be updated in accordance with the objectives determined by the ad hoc IPC Reform Working Group.

2.
How the need was determined

Documents SCIT/7/7 and SCIT/7/7 Add.1 contained the information on the history of this need.

3.
Objectives of the task
The main objective of the task is to translate the new requirements for IPC symbols into a revised ST.8, providing a standard machine-readable form for the new symbols and their presentation. The task force(s) will also determine the impact on other WIPO standards and revise them accordingly.  The impact on electronic data standards (e.g., ST.8, ST.30, ST.32, ST.33, ST.35 and ST.40), in particular, will be dealt with by the permanent Task Force on Electronic Data Processing and Exchange Standards.  The impact on non-electronic standards (e.g., ST.7, ST.10, ST.11, ST.12 and ST.18) will be dealt with by the Task Force on WIPO standards and IPC Reform.  

4.
Options for solutions
Options for solutions will be worked out by the two task forces, taking account the work already done by the ad hoc IPC Reform Working Group. The outcome of this work is summarized in the annexes to SCIT/7/7 and SCIT/7/7 Add.1.

5.
Expected benefits

The reformed IPC should allow all IPO’s to allot the IPC symbols of a chosen level (core or advanced ) in the same way.
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The Master Classification Database, storing the allotted symbols for all documents, should allow the retrieval of the IPC information as well as its maintenance. Therefore an exchange of information between the IPO’s and the Master Classification database is to be carried out.


With the IPC reform, the quality of IPC symbols allotted by IPO’s should increase and the benefit for all offices and the public will be high and proportional to the number of first filings worldwide.  The revision of ST.8 is the necessary condition to materialise the benefits of  the improvement in the quality of the classification data, by providing a standardised exchange format.

[Appendix II follows]

